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Deadline Extended for UUCF/
ASJMSF Eleventh Annual Bass

Fishing Tournament
T he UUCF/Andrew Scott

Johnson Memorial Scholarship
Foundation will be holding its two–day
Bass Fishing Tournament on Friday,
February 25 – Saturday, February
26, 2011 on the Kissimmee Chain of
Lakes on Lake Toho at the Big Toho
Marina. This tournament has been
organized to raise funds for the
UUCF/Andrew Scott Johnson
Memorial Scholarship Foundation.
This year's Fishing Tournament is
being chaired by Scott Johnson.

There will be a mandatory Captain's
Meeting on Thursday, February 24,
2011 at the Kissimmee Steak House
which is located across the street from
The Heritage Park Inn (formerly
known as the Quality Inn Heritage
Park hotel). One representative from
each team must be present at this
meeting. The weigh–in for each day’s
tournament will be held at the Big
Toho Marina. An Angler Dinner will
be held at 5:00 p.m. on Friday,
February 25 at The Heritage Park
Inn.

The tournament will be a two–day
event. Five fish per boat, per team,
per day. There is a minimum of two
people on a team. No team can
consist of more than three people.
Paid professional guides cannot be
considered as a team member. This
will be a catch and release
tournament and will be scored in
accordance with the B.A.S.S.
guidelines. However, the use of live
bait is permitted! (After all, this is for
FUN!) Professional guide services are
available through the foundation.

The schedule for both days is as
follows: Check in/Registration starting
at 6:30 a.m.; Cast Off at 7:00 a.m.
(or safe light); and Weigh–in starts at
2:00 p.m. The cost to register for this
event is $85.00 per person. The

registration fee includes a T–Shirt,
hat and raffle ticket at registration.
Hotel accommodations, meals, bait,
boats and professional guides are
not included in this fee.

Angler, Boat/Guide, Shiners and
Hotel Registration Forms were e–
mailed to the UUCF membership in
mid–December. The deadline to
submit all registration forms, along
with payment, to the UUCF office
has been extended to January
28, 2011.

UUCF is also accepting companies
to be a part of the Major, General,
Captain's Meeting Happy Hour,
Angler Dinner Beverage, Angler

Dinner, Grand Prize, Weigh–In and
Trophy Sponsorship Programs. All
sponsorship forms were e–mailed to
the UUCF membership in mid–
December. If you are interested in
participating in any of the
sponsorship programs, please
complete the appropriate
sponsorship form and return with
payment to the UUCF/Andrew Scott
Johnson Memorial Scholarship
Foundation office no later than
January 28, 2011. This deadline
has also been extended. If you
need a specific sponsorship or
registration form, please visit the
UUCF website at �������
����
or contact the UUCF office at (407)
830–1880.

January 2011

http://www.uucf.com
http://www.thompsonpump.com
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State Certified Underground
Utility & Excavation Exam

       

       
February 22 & 23, 2011

April 19 & 20, 2011
June 21 & 22, 2011

Applications may be obtained by logging on to
www.proftesting.com

Ditchmen

CGA Excavation Safety
Conference & Expo

he CGA Excavation Safety
Conference & Expo will be

held on March 8 – 10, 2011 at the
Caribe Royale Hotel & Convention
Center in Orlando.  Thursday, March
10, 2011 is Safety Day from 8:00
a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  Please ����������
for additional information.

Joey Logano, driver of the #20
Home Depot Camry, will be
appearing Wednesday morning.

Guest Speaker Eric Giguere will
speak from 8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m.
On the morning of October 4, 2002,
Eric Giguere headed to work on what
appeared to be a normal day on the
job. Eric worked as a laborer for a
construction crew installing water
lines in a rural setting. What
happened that day in the blink of an
eye changed his life forever. Come
hear his terrifying account of what
happened when a trench collapse
occurred and buried him alive. Don't
let this happen to you.

For additional information or to
register for the CGA Excavator
Safety Conference & Expo, please
����������.

The CGA Excavation Safety

Conference & Expo brings together
stakeholders from throughout the
industry to share ideas, learn from
the experts and gather information
on industry trends and technologies.

� More than 50 conference
sessions!

� Over 100 exhibits &
demonstrations!

� In–depth workshops!
� Networking functions!
� Underground Safety Summit!
� Learn from industry leaders!
� Common Ground Alliance (CGA)

Annual Meeting
� And much, much more!

There will be more than 100 exhibits
dealing with the latest technologies
and practices in the underground
utility industry, with a focus on
damage prevention and safe
excavation. We bring together
exhibits and demonstrations plus
exciting after–hours networking
functions. Take advantage of the
most current market information,
discuss issues affecting the
underground utility and construction
industries, and participate with a
worldwide audience.

The CGA Excavation Safety

T Conference and Expo includes
hands–on workshops with an in–
depth look at underground
excavation safety.

Workshops include:

� Damage Investigation Workshop
(Full Day Workshop)

� HDD Consortium's Horizontal
Directional Drilling Good
Practices Guidelines (Full Day
Workshop)

� Locator Workshop (Half–day
afternoon workshop)

� Locator Workshop (Half–day
morning workshop)

� Subsurface Utility Locating &
Marking Workshop (Full Day
Workshop)

The following is a list of some of the
Conference Sessions that will be
presented:

� 811 or 911 . . . Change One
Little Number and Your Whole
World Changes.

� Assisting Stakeholders in Damage
Reduction

� Damage Claims Avoidance for
Excavators

� Trench and Excavation Safety –
OSHA Requirements for

January 2011

http://www.uucf.com/documents/2011ESDOneSheetFINAL.pdf
http://www.cgaconference.com
http://www.proftesting.com
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The
Underground Utility

Contractors of Florida

2011 Annual Convention

Casa Marina Resort & Beach Club
Key West

July 21–24

Watch future issues of the Ditchmen
for additional information.

UUCF

Ditchmen

Engineered
Protective Systems
in Underground
Construction
� What's in a
Ditch?
� WINNING
YOUR CASE: The
Keys to Successfully
Investigating and
Documenting Your
Claim
� Work Zone
Safety in Utility
Construction
� Working
Safely Around
Pipeline Crossings
� YOU THE
JURY – Trial Of An
Underground Utility
Damage Claim

The Caribe Royale Hotel &
Convention Center discount rate has
been extended until January 25,
2011! CGA has secured a block of
rooms at The Caribe Royale All–
Suite Hotel and Convention Center.
Reservations made BEFORE
JANUARY 25, 2011 will get a
preferred rate of $149.00 per night
(plus tax). After January 25, the
room rate will go to $189.00 per
night (plus tax).

To make your own hotel reservation
directly, please ����������.

To see more about the Caribe
Royale All Suites Hotel, please �����
����.

For directions to the Caribe Royale
All Suites Hotel, please ����������.

January 2011

https://resweb.passkey.com/Resweb.do?mode=welcome_ei_new&eventID=2589194
http://www.thecaribeorlando.com/caribe-royale/
http://www.thecaribeorlando.com/caribe-royale/
http://www.thecaribeorlando.com/area-directions
http://www.oldcastleprecast.com
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UNDERGROUND. UNDER CONTROL.

Rentals Throughout Florida
800-956-2239
mabey.com

Amendment 4 Has Been Defeated!
T hat is music to my ears. The

voters of Florida saw through
this attempt to hijack our political
process.

Amendment 4 (Hometown
Democracy) has been on the UUCF
radar since 2004 because it had the
potential of having a devastating
effect on Florida’s economy if
passed. In the years and days
leading up to November 2, 2010, it
became very apparent that, based
on the facts, this amendment would
have a negative effect on jobs,
taxes, growth and our voting system.

The UUCF PAC stepped up to the
plate with a $5,000 donation to

which was to
be used for a statewide campaign
against Amendment 4. IT
WORKED!!

We can all breathe a collective sigh
of relief . . . for now. But, we will
face many new challenges in the
future that will require an abundance
of dedication and effort in order to
protect the industry we love, an
industry that provides for our families
and an industry that we have poured
our hearts and souls into.

The UUCF PAC will continue to work
for its members, but now it’s time for
the members to give back to the

UUCF PAC. UUCF PAC Chairman
Bruce Wendorf is asking every single
member to contribute $40.00 to
“Rebuild and Reload” the UUCF PAC
and help replenish the $5,000 we
committed to help save our industry
and state.

The next threat to our industry is right
around the corner. Let’s be ready for
the fight with a strong UUCF PAC.

By April 2011, the new headline will
read – “THE PAC IS BACK!”

If you have any questions or need
additional information, please do not
hesitate to contact the UUCF PAC
office at (407) 830–1880. If you
would like to contribute $40.00 to
"Rebuild and Reload" the UUCF PAC,
please make check payable to UUCF
PAC and mail to 231 West Bay
Avenue, Longwood, FL 32750–4125.

Ditchmen
January 2011

http://www.mabey.com


For additional information or to register, visit 
CGAConference.com or call 866-279-7755.

MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAARRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH 88888888888888888888888-------111111111111111111111100000000000000000000000,,,,,,,,,,,, 222222222222222222222220000000000000000000000011111111111111111111111111111111111111111111
Caribe Royale Hotel & Convention Center  •  Orlando, FL

UNITING THE 

INDUSTRY
In Preventing Damage and Saving Lives

THE SIXTH ANNUAL 3-DAY CONFERENCE & EXPO FEATURES:

OVER 50 EDUCATIONAL CONFERENCE SESSIONS

IN-DEPTH WORKSHOPS, INCLUDING:
• Subsurface Utility Locating and Marking Workshop (Full Day)
• Damage Investigation Workshop (Full Day)
• Locator Workshop (Half Day) 

MORE THAN 100 EXHIBITS AND DEMONSTRATIONS

COMMON GROUND ALLIANCE (CGA) ANNUAL MEETING

MULTIPLE NETWORKING OPPORTUNITIES

EXCAVATOR 1-DAY CONFERENCE

NNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWW TTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIISSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSS YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAARRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRR!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

ONE-DAY CONFERENCE INCLUDES:

WWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWWEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEESSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYY,,,,,,,,,,,,,, MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAARRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHH 999999999999999999,,,,,,,,,,,,,, 2222222222222222200000000000000000011111111111111111111111111111111
Caribe Royale Hotel & Convention Center  •  Orlando, FL

Sessions specifically designed for Excavators, Contractors and Municipal Employees

Many conference sessions to choose 
from including:
 Damage Claims Avoidance for Excavators
 Work Zone Safety in Utility Construction
 Innovations in Locating:  
 Low Impact Marking Challenges
 Excavation Risk Mitigation  
 and Cost Avoidance  
 Trench and Excavation Safety
 Plus many more!

More than 100 indoor and outdoor 
exhibits and demonstrations!

Breakfast and Lunch!

Networking Functions: 
Prize Give-Aways and Hospitality Suites! 

Excavation Safety Day admittance on 
Thursday, March 10th!

ALL FOR ONLY $295.00!

For additional information or to register for the Excavator One-Day Conference, 
visit ExcavationSafetyDay.com or call 866-279-7755.

Joey Logano, driver of the 
#20 Home Depot Camry, 

appearing Wednesday morning!  
See CGAconference.com for more details.

The Excavator One-Day Conference and 
Excavation Safety Day are held in conjunction with the

 International CGA Excavation Safety Conference & Expo

5.

ence and 

http://www.excavationsafetyday.com
http://www.cgaconference.com
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New 1099 Requirement Will Hit
Businesses Hard in 2012

A controversial provision in the
federal health care law will

greatly increase recordkeeping and
forms processing for businesses.
Starting in 2012, section 9006 of
the Affordable Care Act makes two
big changes: (1) payments
businesses make to corporations will
no longer be exempt from having to
issue a 1099 and (2) the types of
payments that will require a 1099
are significantly expanded.
Basically, businesses will be required
to issue 1099s on all payments to
and purchases from any taxable
entity, if the payment is more than
$600 in a calendar year.

Currently, businesses have to issue
IRS Form 1099 on all
unincorporated businesses for
services over $600. Under the new

law, payments to corporations will no
longer be exempt from reporting
and will require a 1099 to be issued.

The new law also expands the type
of payments that must be reported.
Right now, the type of payment that
most commonly triggers a 1099 to
be issued is payment for services of
$600 or more. Starting in 2012, a
1099 will be required for purchase
of goods and other property as well.

This also means your business will
have to get a W–9 filled out on
everyone you make a purchase from
of over $600 so you will have the
correct information to issue the
1099. There is one exception: if
your business makes the purchase via
a credit card, the transaction will be
reported to the IRS by the credit

card company, so you will not have
to issue a 1099.

Right now, this law is not
scheduled to go into effect until
January 2012 and will apply
only to payments made after
December 31, 2011. While there
has been discussion in Congress
about repealing it because of its
undue burden on small businesses,
no action has been taken yet to
repeal or delay it. In case the law
does take effect as scheduled, some
accountants are recommending that
businesses spend 2011 getting into
the habit of getting W–9s from
everyone they do business so they
will have the necessary information
to file their 1099s. We will keep you
updated on this law and any changes
to its implementation.

January 2011

http://www.drugtestingusa.com
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UUCF to Hold Board and Committee
Meetings in Tallahassee

T he 2011 Legislative Session
will begin on March 8. The

Underground Utility Contractors of
Florida (UUCF) Board of Director’s
and Committee Meetings will be held
in Tallahassee while the state
legislature is in session. The date is
Monday, March 21, 2011. As with
every board meeting, UUCF
members are invited to attend.
However, this is a special invitation
to all UUCF members to attend this
“legislative session” Board of
Director's Meeting.

The UUCF Executive and
Convention Committee Meetings and
Board of Director's Meeting will be
held on Monday, March 21, 2011 at
the Governors Club located at 202
South Adams Street in Tallahassee.
The Executive and Convention

Committee
Meetings
will be
held from
10:00
a.m. –
12:00
noon,
lunch will
start at
12:00

noon and the Board of Director's
Meeting and Legislative Briefing will
be held from 12:30 p.m. –
4:00 p.m.

On Tuesday, March 22, 2011,
attendees are encouraged to walk
the halls of the Capitol and meet with
their local representatives and
senators. Attendees will be briefed on
the issues to discuss with their

legislators during the Legislative
Briefing on Monday, March 21,
2011.

UUCF has secured a block of rooms
at the Doubletree Hotel Tallahassee.
The rate is $139.00 single/double
occupancy. Information, along with a
Hotel Reservation Form, was e–
mailed to all UUCF members. Please
feel free to contact the hotel directly
at (800) 222–8733 or call the UUCF
office for a Hotel Reservation Form.
The room block will expire on
Friday, February 18, 2011, so
make your room reservation now.
Tallahassee is busy this time of year.

Don't forget to make appointments
with the senators and representatives
from your district on Tuesday,
March 22, 2011.

SAVE TIME AND MONEY WITH SNAP-TITE
Snap-Tite has the size pipe you need in our Mulberry, FL facility

For more information about Snap-Tite contact:
Paul Blastic 
(407) 497-0587
pblastic@aol.com

WWW.CULVERT-REHAB.COM 1-800-CULVERT

The search is over for an alternative to the traditional dig and 

replace method to rehab these failing culverts.  One that is more 

economically feasible, quick and avoids road closures and detours.

Save money on your M.O.T.; restoration,  
well pointing pumping; and by-pass pumping. 

Reline culvert pipes with a FDOT-approved method. 

Snap-Tite® meets the AASHTO standard M326 which 
is the ONLY standard for relining culverts

mailto:pblastic@aol.com
http://www.culvert-rehab.com
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steel trench shield slide rail systemmanhole shield stone mizer®

build-a-box™ modulargas monitors hydraulic vertical shores pipe plugs

Other Supplies:
Aluminum Shields��
Road Plate��
Porta-Tank™ ��
Tripod & Winch��
Harnesses��
Electric blower/hose��
Gas blower/hose��
Manhole guard��

PROFESSIONAL
SHORING & SUPPLY

���cial Ef��iency 
Production trench 

shielding & shoring 
equipment distributor

JACKSONVILLE
2750 Imeson Road

Jacksonville, FL  32220
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ORLANDO

11128 Boggy Creek Rd
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TAMPA
5013 E. Broadway Ave.
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P.O. Box 5770
Lakeland, FL 33807-5770

www.stcsafety.com

Ben Rice; CMSP, CHCM
President; Principal Safety Consultant                                   

Bus:  877-782-2670 x 3
Cell:  863-581-7750
Fax:  813-737-5543
Email:  brice@stcsafety.com

Laser Profiling
Sewer T.V. & Lateral inspection

Leak Sealing
Tunneling

High Velocity Sewer Cleaning
& Vaccum Removal

Dennis Simmons

Daytona, FL (386) 258-7955 | Ft. Myers, FL (239) 267-4100
Jacksonville, FL (904) 880-0010 | Miami, FL (954) 966-6611 
Orlando, FL (407) 855-7109 | Pensacola, FL (850) 437-3300

Tampa, FL (813) 626-0599 | West Palm Beach, FL (561) 697-3333 
Georgia (912) 466-0304 | (843) 538-2214

Randy Selden

305-481-6732

Real Estate in the Florida Keys

Toll Free: 800-721-7785

81911 Overseas Highway
PO Box 969

Islamorada, Florida 33036

LEFTCOAST
SURVEYORS, INC.

Your #1 Choice For
CONSTRUCTION SURVEYORS

In The Tampa Bay Area
Office: (727) 576-2877 Fax: (727) 576-6602

leftcoast@tampabay.rr.com

QCFS
Management Group

Inc.
Florida Utility & Electrical 

Licensed

3326 North “W” Street 
Pensacola, FL  32505 

Office:  850-432-2082 
Fax:      850-470-9362 

ALL FACETS 
AERIAL · UNDERGROUND · FIBER OPTICS CONSTRUCTION 

PPPPPPPPPPPPPPPPPPPPPP.O. OO.OOOOOO.OOOOO..O.OOOOOOO Box BoxBoxBBoxBBBBoxBBoxBBBoxBoBox BBox BoBoxoxBoxBBBoxxBBoBBBBoxBB 5770577577577757757757757777575757775757577757777777557755PPPPP
LakeLakeLakeakeLakeLakeLakeakekLakeLakeakkLakeLLLaLaLLLLakekkeLLLakakaLLL kkkLLa eeeelandlanlandlanllanda ddllandanddlanananlandlanddlanannnlandaanndddan , F,, F, FFFF, FFFFFFF, LLLLLLLLLLLLLLLLLLLLL 338333383338338333838333388338833333333333833388338338338838333338833 07-5070707 5707 57 5507 507 577070077 577 57 55577777077777777777777777777777LLLLL

wwwwwwwwwwwww.stcsttttttttttttsttttstctstct safefsafesafafeffffeffsafefafeafesafefffafeffeefefetttttttttttyyyyy coco.comcococococcoccooo

BenBBenBenBBenBeBeBenBenBenBenBBenBenBeeBeBeBBBeBeBenBenBeBenBenBeBeBenBeBBeBBBBeBenBBBBBeBenenBBB RiRiRi RiRiRiRRiRiRRRiRRRRRRiRiRiRRRRiiRiRiRiRRiRiRiiRRiRRiiRiRRRiRiRRRRRRRRRice;ce;ce;ce;cee;ce;cece;;cecececece;ce;cece;ccece;ece;ccce;cecece;ece;c ;;ccccccee;cce; CMSPCMSPCMSPCMSPCMSPCCMSPCMSCMSCMSMMSCMSPCMCMSCMSPCMSPSSCCMSPCMSPMMSMSPCMSPCMCMMMCMSPSMSMSPCCMSPCCMSPCMSPCCMCMSPCCCMSCCMCCMSCCCMCMCMSCMSPMM PCCMCMSPMC , CHCHCH, CHCHCH, CHCHCHCHCHCH, CHCHCHCC, CHCHCHCH, CH, CHCHCHCHCCCHCHC, CHCHCCHHHCHCH, CH, CHHHC CCMCMCMCCCMCCCMCCMMCMCCCCCCCCCMCCCCCCMCCCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCMCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCMCCCCMCCCMM
PresPrePresPresPresPresPPresPresPrePresPrPrePresresPrePresPresPresrPresPrPressPresPPrPPresPresrreresPPreesrresPP ePrePr sesidenidenidideniddeddenideidenidenenidenideididenddidedenideenideniididenddidenididideidendi eidenideeiiid nt; Pt; Pt; Pt; P; Pt; P; PPt; P; P; PPPt; P; PPPPt; PP; PPPP;;t;t; PPPPrincinrinnrincrincrinrincrinrincncincrincrincrincrincinrinccrincrincrincrininincrincrincincr ccr ccincnnnccipalipalipalipalllipalllipalipp lipipapipalipalipalipalipaipalipalipii alipalipp lipalpallpalpipal SafSaf SafSaffSafSafSafSSSafSafSafSSafSafSSafSafSaffSafSSafSafSaSafSaffSSS fafSSafSafSaSSaaSafSa ety etyetyetyetyetyeettytetyeetetyety etyetyeetyee yee ye yyeetyyyetyyyee ConsConsConsConsConsConConConsononConsConsConsCConConCCConsonnsCConConsConsnsCoConsCConsoonnsConConsConnsooCCConoonsultaultaultaultaultaaultaultaltlultltaultaultaultaultalultaultaultaltultaultttultaaltaaultaltaultauultatu aultalltttaantnnnnnnnnnnn                                 

Bus:BuBuBBBBuBBBuBuBuBBBBBBBBBBBBuuBuuBBB 877-8877877877877877-78778877-77-778778777778778777877877877-8 777 782-78278278278278278282782-782-78227822-782782782-2822278278278222782782222782-7 2670262267026267026767700026702670267026702670026267026702626226707026770062672670667022626700670 x 3xxxxxxxxxxxxx
CeCeCCellCeCCCeCCCCCCCCCCeCeeCeCC : 863-863-38638863-636633863-86388636866363863-86368686386366863-638638 388 3888 3 581-581581-581581-581581-11881581815811581-8581581-81-11581-15811 77750577577577577777777777777777777777777777777777777
FaxFFax:FFaxFFFFaFaxFFFaxFFFaxFFFaxFaxaFFFFFaaaxxxxaxx 813-813-813-13-813-3813813-813-1813813813-38138813-813-881381388 33 737737-7377377373737773773737373777377377373777377777 7 55554355455555555554555455555545555 4555555555
EEmaiEmaEE iEEmEEEEEE iEE aEEmm lll: llll:lllllll:llll bricb ib ibbricb ibriibriccb ibb ib iiib iiibb ib ib ib e@st@ te@stt@@ te@st@e@st@@@ t@@@@@@@ te@st@ te@@@@@ te@s@ t@@@stt@@@ t@s csafcsafcsafcsacsaffcsafffffcsaffcsaafcsafcsaffcsafffffffaffffetetetttettttttteteee yyyy.comcoccooom

Dewater Bypass P e-Pass Tr Power Generation

Marco Mersino
Vice President
Mobile 386-566-3356
marco@mersino.com

www.mersino.com
24 Hour Service
1-866-MERSINO

Fax:      386-426-2111

World Headquarters
10162 E. Coldwater Rd
Davison, MI  48423
O 810-658-3472
F 810-653-7828

Daytona, FL (386) 258-7955 | (239)  267-4100 
(904)  880-0010 | Miami, FL (954)  966-6611 

(407)  855-7109 | (850) 437-3300 
Tampa, FL (813)  626-0599 | West Palm Beach, FL (561) 697-3333 

(912) 466-0304 | (843) 538-2214
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Payroll Tax Cut Will Boost Take–Home
Pay For Most Workers

U nder a bill passed in
December by the United

States Congress, payroll taxes will be
cut by 2% in 2011 due to a decrease
in the Social Security tax. Starting in
2011, the amount employers
withhold from employees’ payroll for
Social Security tax is reduced from
6.2% to 4.2%. This reduction in
withholding will have no effect on the
employee’s future Social Security
benefits.

Because these changes happened so
late in the year, the IRS is asking
employers to adjust their payroll
systems as soon as possible, but no
later than January 31, 2011.
Employers should start using the new
withholding tables and reducing the

amount of Social Security tax
withheld by January 31. For any
Social Security tax over withheld
during January, employers should
make an offsetting adjustment in
their employees’ pay no later than
March 31, 2011.

The Internal Revenue Service (IRS)
has just released instructions to
employers to help them implement
this new payroll tax cut. Notice
1036 contains the new withholding
tables, the lower Social Security
withholding rate and related
information employers may need to
implement these changes.

Because employers and payroll
companies (if one is used) will handle

these withholding changes,
employees do not need to fill out a
new W–4 withholding form.
However, it is always a good idea to
remind your employees to review
their withholding every year and, if
necessary, fill out a new W–4.  For
example, employees who are having
children, getting married, getting
divorced or buying a home may want
to consider revising their W–4.

For more information on how to
implement this payroll tax change,
please call your local accounting
professional. For a copy of the IRS
Notice 1036, please ����������.

January 2011

http://www.fuba.org/upload_documents/notice1036.pdf
mailto:sales@hollandpump.com
http://www.hollandpump.com
mailto:marco@mersino.com
http://www.mersino.com
mailto:brice@stcsafety.com
http://www.stcsafety.com
mailto:leftcoast@tampabay.rr.com
http://www.eci1.org
http://www.guignardcompany.com
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The 2010 Year In Review
By — Ted Garrison

D uring 2010, the worldwide
construction industry

continued to be negatively affected
by the economic crisis of 2008. Of
course, some areas were less
affected than others, namely those
areas that avoided the excesses that
contributed to the crisis. The
construction and real estate
industries have always been cyclic,
and it could be argued that
downturns are good for them. The
downturns help rein in the excesses
that occur during a boom period.
The normal cycle is usually a few
years, but from 1993 to 2008,
there was only one slight downturn
around 2001. This exceptionally
long boom period made the
correction that much more severe
because it created very unrealistic
expectations about the marketplace.

The false beliefs that real estate goes
only up and if we build it, they will
come fueled a frenzy that was clearly
unsustainable. The result has been
the worst recession in the
construction industry since the Great
Depression. The industry downturn is
unique because it was worldwide.
Normally construction industry
downturns occur in some regions,
while other regions remain healthy.
Virtually every region around the
globe was affected by the crisis, and
while some regions didn’t experience
negative growth, they did see their
growth stopped.

For example, the Census Bureau
reported on November 1, 2010,
that U.S. construction spending
totaled $802 billion in September at
a seasonally adjusted annual rate, up

0.5 percent from August, but still
down 10 percent from September
2009. Private nonresidential
construction was reported down 25
percent for the year. New housing
starts are running at less than half
the normal volume based on decades
of figures. The only thing up recently
is public construction, which climbed
1.3 percent for the year, in part due
to federal stimulus funding. In
contrast, public education funding fell
4.8 percent for the year because
that is funded mostly by state and
local revenues.

Potentially the biggest
disappointment to the construction
industry was the failure of the
stimulus package to focus more on

(Continued on Page 23)

Introducing Mud Mats
A NEW revolutionary product to  keep you out of the mud!

CROSSING SENSITIVE AREAS

ALTERNATIVE TO 
ROCK ENTRANCES

RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTION 
ENTRANCE

SITE ACCESS

R. H. MOORE & ASSOCIATES, INC. 
7834 Depot Lane, Tampa, FL  33637

Phone: 813-988-0200     Fax: 813-985-4533
Toll Free: 800-330-2333     

January 2011
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NEWS FLASH:

Solutions for Economic Recovery are Right Here!
Three CriticalWays to BuildYour Business:

Smarter projects takeoffhere.

Supply

Where Relationships are Built.

Project Communication Network

1. BuildYour Brand –More Exposure
The right products to keep your company in front of the right people...
at the right time!

2. BuildYour Pipeline –MoreOpportunities
The right mix of private and public project opportunities targeted to
what you do andwhere you do it!

3. BuildYour Productivity – ImprovedWorkflow
The right solutions to help you workmore efficiently andmore profitably
throughout all phases of your project!

Plus, enlist the hands-on expertise of a Blue Book Construction Professional to help
maximize the benefits of your company’s customized program.

Get started todaywith a BlueBookBusinessBuilder Program!

(800) 431-2584
www.thebluebook.com/build

Registered Contractor
License Renewal Reminder

Just a reminder that the Registered Contractor licenses from
the Department of Business and Professional Regulation
(DBPR) are up for renewal on August 31, 2011. Current law
requires licenseholders to obtain 14 hours of continuing
education with at least one hour in workplace safety, one
hour in workers’ compensation, one hour in business
practices, one hour in the advance building code module,
one hour in laws and rules (Chapter 489) and one hour in
wind mitigation (this requirement only affects general,
residential, building, roofing and glass and glazing
contractors).

Don't forget to notify the DBPR office of any address
change. Section 489.124(2) gives sole responsibility to the
licensee for notifying DBPR in writing of the licensee's
current mailing address and phone number.

Failure to notify the department of a change of address shall
constitute a violation of this section. In addition, if your
address changes and you do not notify the department, you
may not receive important mailings from the department
such as your renewal notice.

In Memory Of
Wayne E. Lee 1926 — 2011

The construction industry lost a highly
respected member on January 5 with the
passing of Mr. Wayne Lee. Mr. Lee is the
father of UUCF President William "Bill" Lee.

Wayne’s entire career was spent in the
construction field, first as a Resident Engineer
for the Florida Department of Transportation
and then as a Project Manager for Noonan
Construction. In 1963 he founded Utility
Service Company in Gulf Breeze. He was
known for his high standards and work ethic.
Wayne was an Army veteran of World War II
and was actively involved in the Gulf Breeze
Community. Utility Service Company, Inc.
was a charter member of Northwest Florida
UCA and remains active today.
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http://www.thebluebook.com
http://www.thebluebook.com/build


I would like to wish
all of our members
a Happy New
Year.

I hope this year will
be the turning point for better
economic times for our country, state
and local counties. For the past
couple of months, we have heard a
little better economic news than we
have heard in the past. Homebuilders
that I have spoken with are still
depressed but seem to be optimistic
that 2011 will be better than 2009
and 2010. One of the homebuilders
told me that the recession did bring
property and home prices back to
realistic values and homes are still
being built and inventory is still being
sold.

Over the past few months, our
company started looking back to see

where we
have come
and how
we got to
where we
are. We
are looking

at the past history of the company
to see what we did successfully and
what ideas failed. We are still
working with this but a few of the
ideas we all agree on is that the
leadership must live up to the
standards we set for the company
as whole. Second is the employees
that make up the company are its
best assets. Third is the reputation
of our workmanship and
management, the management of
projects through communication
with owners and suppliers seems to
be just as important sometimes
more that the project itself. The
field workmanship and attitude of

our employees sets the tone for the
field side of the project. We are still
asking more questions about our
philosophy. How should we measure
success? What services should we
provide other than those that we
now provide? How do we expand
and grow knowing that tough times
will come again? Another question is
when should the owner let the
company leaders try their ideas?
These are questions that we are
asking ourselves to help with the
growth and direction of our
company.

I thought I would share what our
company is doing to prepare for the
new year and years to come. A lot
of what we are doing came from
conversations with fellow UUCF
members at the Board of Director’s

(Continued on Page 25)

A
B
C

ASPHALT
BLACK
CONCRETE

www.abcutting.com
aspblkcon@aol.com

CUTTING CONTRACTORS, INC.
1571 Main Street, Atlanti Beach, FL 32233

JONTHAN “CHIP” BOYD 

ITT Flygt LLC
2152 Sprint Blvd.
Apopka, FL 32703
tel   407 880 2900
fax  407 880 2962
frank.jones@itt.com

BRIAN MACNAMARA
PRESIDENT

State Certified
CU CO48358
Contractor V

37621100012001

*Wet Taps
* Line Stops

P.O.  Box 568912
Orlando, FL 32856

Phone: (407) 468-0557
FAX: (407) 895-1437 

Cloud 9
(407) 481-2750
Cloud 9

(407

INC.
FLYGT

Dan Sheffer, P.E.

Site Specific Trenching & Fall Protection Plans

15 Southwest 1st Street, Suite 210

Call Toll Free 1-800-871-8207

S H E F F E R  E N G I N E E R I N G  C O . ,  I N C .

www.flygtus.com

Frank Jones
Branch Manager - Apopka

YOUR SOLUT IONS PR OV IDER

ww w .a ds –pipe. c om 1-80 0 -821-6710

N–12® Pipe

Low Head
 Irrigation Pipe

SaniTite® Pipe

Arc™
 Chambers

Nyloplast®

Geosynthetics

StormTech®

MEGA GREEN™
 Recycled Pipe

© 2008 Advanced Drainage Systems®

OFFICE: (800) 346-5971
FAX: (561) 798-2113
MOBILE: (561) 722-6191

JOHN RAKOCZY
PRESIDENT

“PROFESSIONAL SERVICE WITH PRIDE AND INTEGRITY”

www.rangeline.comSt. Lic. #CU-C057091
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Manufacturer of
HDPE & Concrete Pipe Products

January 2011

http://www.qualityculvert.com
http://www.abcutting.com
mailto:aspblkcon@aol.com
http://www.callsunshine.com
http://www.ads-pipe.com
mailto:mditcher@atlanticconcrete.com
http://www.rangeline.com
mailto:frank.jones@itt.com
http://www.flygtus.com


SDNOB TNEMYAP & ECNAMROFREP ,DIB
CONSTRUCTION SURETY SPECIALISTS 

PETER A. KESSLER
PRESIDENT

PHONE: (904) 733-8885

(800) 576-8087

FAX: (904)733-9995

CELL: (904) 635-5558

SC
P 3702 OLSON DRIVE

DAYTONA BEACH, FL 32124

OFFICE 386-238-6020

SOUTHEAST CONSTRUCTION PRODUCTS

T&R TAPPING SERVICE, INC.

Bob Parker
Taps & Linestops

P.O. Box 300985, Fern Park, Florida 32730 0985
Tel (407) 339 3685 1-800-776-0685 Fax(407) 830-4345

Castille
      Company, Inc. 

SINCE 1983
1515 CR 210 WEST, STE. 211

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32259

PETER@SURETY-BONDING.COM

WWW.SURETY-BONDING

E Q U I P M E N T  C O M P A N Y

S O U T H E A S T

S.E. Regional Office
Tampa

(813) 635-2300

Fort Myers
(239) 334-3627

New Tampa
(813) 995-0841

West Palm Beach
(561) 848-6618

Miami
(305) 592-5740

Orlando
(407) 299-1212

MAITLAND, FL             407-830-8431
1-800-650-9980

at (407) 830-1880

Phone: (904) 398-6440
Fax: (904) 425-3021

ins@labrato.com

PRESIDENT
JOSEPH LABRATO

6161 ARLINGTON EXPRESSWAY
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32211

INSURANCE & BONDING, INC.
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Consider Using New SSOCOF
Alternative Dispute Resolution

SOCOF has created an
alternative dispute resolution

process for disputes over excavations
that cause loss of service, down
time, delays, similar economic
disruptions and non–use of facilities
during restoration or replacement.
This is a voluntary process and is
open to anyone involved in the
incident. Each party pays for DOAH
services. The alternative dispute
resolution process can be stopped
anytime before the final decision.
Parties can then pursue a formal
court proceeding.

The Alternative Dispute
Resolution
1. Parties agree to handle the

dispute through the DOAH and
accept the DOAH law judge’s
decision as binding.

2. Parties sign and send an
Alternative Dispute Resolution
Expense Reimbursement
Contract and $500 deposit to
SSOCOF. Please ���������� for
the Alternative Dispute
Resolution Expense
Reimbursement Contract.

3. SSOCOF sends contract to
DOAH.

4. An administrative law judge
(ALJ) is assigned to the case.

5. The ALJ’s office works with
parties to schedule proceedings.

Benefits of Alternative Dispute
Resolution
� Faster than formal court

proceeding
� More flexible process
� Less costly

STAY INFORMED!

� An electronic version of the
Excavation Guide, now called
Damage Prevention Guide, is
posted online at
��������������������.

� Updated Damage Prevention
Guides are available in SSOCOF’s
online store.

� Visit the legislation link on
SSOCOF’s home page for updated
materials about the legislation.

� Sign up to receive Tweets when
new Hot Topics are posted on
����$%%�����������%
����
�&''.

� Visit ��������������������
and sign up to receive SSOCOF’s
electronic newsletter, unearthed.

� Schedule an in–person
presentation with an SSOCOF
liaison. Contact information is
available online.

S

January 2011

http://www.callsunshine.com/images/stories/forms/adr_exp_agree.pdf
http://www.callsunshine.com
htttp://twitter.com/florida811
http://www.callsunshine.com
mailto:acl@floridahardhatlaw.com
http://www.floridahardhatlaw.com
mailto:ins@labrato.com
mailto:peter@surety-bonding.com
http://www.surety-bonding.com
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http://www.shoring.com


You’ve known us for these products! 

F.D.O.T.  Structures      Reinforced Concrete Pipe  & Products              Sanitary Manholes 

Drainage Products                       US Foundry  Cast Iron Products              AGRU “Sure-Grip” Liner Systems  

 Endwalls                                        Aluminum Hatches and Grating                      Catchbasin / Inlets                                

Septic Tanks                                   Valve Vaults and ARV Manholes                      Precast Wet-Wells                                          

      But, have you seen our new Product Line…

          Reinforced Concrete Box Culverts! 

Contractor:  Murray Logan Construction Inc. 

Project:   Manalapan Pedestrian Tunnel 

Size:  10’ x 9’ HS-25 Loading,  FDOT Spec, Extreme Conditions 

Precaster :  US Precast and Tri-County Concrete Products, Inc. 800-325-6861 (Miami)   800-272-2343 (West Palm Bch) 



W W W . B I G P U M P R E N T A L S . C O M

THE LEADER IN PUMPING SYSTEMS
FOR OVER 85 YEARS

Deer eld Beach
(954) 427 - 2206

Ft. Myers
(239) 337-4747

Tampa
(813) 899-2863

Vero Beach
(772) 770-0004

Orlando
(407) 854-3378

Jacksonville 
(904) 425-6741

Miami
(305) 751-0270

Melbourne
(321) 723-0897
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Division of
Workers'
Compensation
Offers Free
Classes
The Florida Department of
Financial Services, Division of
Workers’ Compensation, is offering
free classes regarding Florida’s
workers’ compensation laws and
workplace safety to business owners,
licensed contractors and employers.

Workers’ compensation topics
covered include:

� Review of Key Statutory
Definitions

� Contractor Responsibilities
� Exemptions
� Insurance Coverage

Requirements
� Enforcement Provisions

Workplace safety topics presented
by OSHA (U.S. Dept. of Labor,
Occupational Safety and Health
Administration) include:

� Direct and Indirect Costs
� Inspections
� Florida Fatalities

The following is a list of class
locations, dates and times for future
sessions.

January 19, 2011
Pompano Beach
Workforce One
2301 West Sample Road,
Building 4, Conference Room C

Pompano Beach, FL  33073

January 20, 2011
Ocala
Construction Education
Enhancement, Inc.

1644 N.E. 22nd Avenue, Building B
Ocala, FL  34470–7748

January 28, 2011
Miami
State Office
Building

401 N.W. 2nd
Avenue, North
Tower, Room 423

Miami, FL  33128

February 4, 2011
Lakeland
Lakeland Public
Library

100 Lake Morton
Drive, Meeting
Room

Lakeland, FL
33801

February 10,
2011
Fort Myers
State of Florida
Office Building
2295 Victoria
Avenue, Room
165A
Fort Myers, FL
33901

February 10, 2011
Pensacola
Alabama Associated General
Contractors Northwest Florida
Section

201 South F Street
Pensacola, FL  32502

February 24, 2011
Orlando
State Office Building, Hurston
Complex

400 West Robinson Street, South
Tower, Conference Room C & D

Orlando, FL  32801

March 10, 2011
Jacksonville
Florida Dept of Law Enforcement
921 North Davis Street, Building E,
Room A

Jacksonville, FL  32209

March 11, 2011
West Palm Beach
Central Career Center
1951 North Military Trail, West
Palm Beach, FL  33409

March 15, 2011
Tallahassee
Southwood Complex, Betty Easley
Conference Center

4075 Esplanade Way, Room 180
Tallahassee, FL  32399

These seminars are open to all
licensed contractors, business owners
and employers. The Division of
Workers’ Compensation is an
authorized provider (Provider
Number: 0004354) for continuing
education purposes through the
CILB. Course Number: 0010118 –
one hour satisfies the workers’
compensation requirement and
Course Number: 0010630 – one
hour satisfies the workplace safety
requirement.

Advanced registration is required.
The form is available on the
Division’s website at ������
����
�
�
�����%(". For additional
information, e–mail
)����������*+�,����
�
",�����, or call (813) 221–6518.

January 2011

http://www.bigpumprentals.com
http://www.myfloridacfo.com/wc
http://www.myfloridacfo.com/wc
mailto:bocseminars@myfloridacfo.com
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Calendar of Events
UUCF
2011

Jan. 28 ................Board of Director's Meeting, Orlando
Feb. 24 ............ UUCF/Andrew Scott Johnson Memorial

Scholarship Foundation, Annual Bass
Fishing Tournament Captain's Meeting,

Kissimmee Steakhouse
Feb. 25–26 ...... UUCF/Andrew Scott Johnson Memorial

Scholarship Foundation, Annual Bass
Fishing Tournament,

Big Toho Marina, Kissimmee
Mar. 21 ............................ Board of Director's Meeting,

Governors Club, Tallahassee
Mar. 22 ....................... Tallahassee Summit, Tallahassee
June 3 .................Board of Director's Meeting, Orlando
July 21 ............................. Board of Director's Meeting,

Casa Marina Resort & Beach Club, Key West
July 21–24 .................................... Annual Convention,

Casa Marina Resort & Beach Club, Key West
Sept. (TBA) ............... President's Cup Golf Tournament
Nov. 4 .................Board of Director's Meeting, Orlando

NUCA Southwest Florida
2011

Feb. 24 ......................... General Membership Meeting,
Holiday Inn, Gulf Coast Town Center, Fort Myers

Mar. 17 ......................... General Membership Meeting,
Holiday Inn, Gulf Coast Town Center, Fort Myers

Apr. (TBA) ...................... General Membership Meeting
May (TBA) ......................................... Golf Tournament
June 16 ........................ General Membership Meeting,

Holiday Inn, Gulf Coast Town Center, Fort Myers
July 21 .......................... General Membership Meeting,

Holiday Inn, Gulf Coast Town Center, Fort Myers
Aug. 18 ........................ General Membership Meeting,

Holiday Inn, Gulf Coast Town Center, Fort Myers
Sept. (TBA) ................................... Fishing Tournament
Oct. 20 ......................... General Membership Meeting,

Holiday Inn, Gulf Coast Town Center, Fort Myers
Nov. (TBA) ........................ Board of Director's Meeting
Dec. (TBA) ..........................................Christmas Party

SUCA
2011

Feb. 3 ........................... General Membership Meeting,
St. Petersburg Yacht Club

Mar. 19 ................................. Annual Family Barbecue,
Starkey Ranch, Pasco County

Mar. 23–25 ..... Florida Advanced Maintenance of Traffic
(MOT) and Florida Advanced Maintenance of Traffic

(MOT) Refresher Seminars,  Hampton Inn and Suites,
Clearwater

NUCA
2011

May 17–19 ................................... Washington Summit

Sunshine State One Call of Florida, Inc.
(SSOCOF) Meetings

2011

Feb. 17 ......... Committee Meetings, DeBary Call Center
Feb. 18 ............................ Board of Director's Meeting,

DeBary Call Center
Mar. 8–10 . CGA Excavation Safety Conference & Expo,

Caribe Royale Hotel & Convention Center, Orlando
Mar. 18 ......................... Executive Committee Meeting,

DeBary Call Center/Conference Call
May 19 ....... Annual, Board of Director's and Committee

Meetings, DeBary Call Center
May 20 ............................... Golf Tournament, DeLand
June 17 ........................ Executive Committee Meeting,

DeBary Call Center/Conference Call
Aug. 18 .......................................Committee Meetings
Aug. 19 ............................ Board of Director's Meeting
Sept. 16 ....................... Executive Committee Meeting,

DeBary Call Center/Conference Call
Nov. 17 ......................................Committee Meetings,

DeBary Call Center
Nov. 18 ........................... Board of Director's Meeting,

DeBary Call Center
Dec. 16 ........................ Executive Committee Meeting,

DeBary Call Center/Conference Call

Construction Industry Licensing Board Meetings
2011

Feb. 9–11 ........................ Embassy Suites Tampa/USF,
Tampa, FL

Mar. 9–11 .................... Embassy Suites Orlando–North,
Altamonte Springs, FL

Apr. 13–15 .......... Hampton Inn & Suites Amelia Island,
Fernandina Beach, FL

May 11–13 .............. Embassy Suites – Fort Lauderdale,
Fort Lauderdale, FL

June 8–10 ............Crowne Plaza Jacksonville Riverfront,
Jacksonville, FL

July 13–15 . Gaylord Palms Resort & Convention Center,
Kissimmee, FL

Aug. 10–12 ...................... Embassy Suites Tampa/USF,
Tampa, FL

Sept. 14–16 ........................................................ TBA
Oct. 12–14 Gaylord Palms Resort & Convention Center,

Kissimmee, FL
Nov. 9–11 ............ Hampton Inn & Suites Amelia Island,

Fernandina Beach, FL

January 2011
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2012 FDOT Letting Date

Governor Rick
Scott Fulfills First
Campaign
Promises to Hold
Government
Accountable
Immediately after being sworn–in as Florida’s 45th
governor, Gov. Rick Scott fulfilled campaign promises by
signing executive orders to freeze job–killing regulations
and require state agencies to verify legal immigration
status. He also established a tough new ethics policy and
affirmed his commitment to diversity in employment.

Executive Order No. 11–01 freezes all new regulations
and establishes the Office of Fiscal Accountability and
Regulatory Reform, which will review all rules prior to
promulgation as well as agency practices and contracts.

� Immediately suspends rulemaking for all agencies
under the direction of the Governor.

� Establishes the Office of Fiscal Accountability and
Regulatory Reform to review all rules (including those
suspended by the Order) prior to promulgation and to
review agency practices and contracts.

� Imposes 90–day suspension on execution of any
contracts with a value in excess of $1 million, without
prior approval from the Office.

� Prohibits agencies from promulgating rules unless they
obtain prior approval from the Office.

Executive Order No. 11–02 requires state agencies to
use the E–Verify system verify employment eligibility of
state employees and contractors.

� All state agencies under the direction of the Governor
must use E–Verify system to check employment
eligibility of their current and prospective employees.

� Requires state agencies under the direction of the
Governor to include in all state contracts a
requirement that contractors utilize the E–Verify
system to verify the employment eligibility of:

� all persons employed during the contract term by
the contractor to perform employment duties within
Florida; and

� all persons (including subcontractors) assigned by
the contractor to perform work pursuant to the

(Continued on Page 24)

Sunshine State One Call of
Florida, Inc.

2011 Holiday Calendar
Memorial Day ..........................................05/30/11
Independence Day ...................................07/04/11
Labor Day ...............................................09/05/11
Thanksgiving Day .....................................11/24/11
Day after Thanksgiving Day .....................11/25/11
Christmas Eve ..........................................12/23/11
Christmas Day .........................................12/26/11

SSOCOF's business hours are Monday through Friday
from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Please keep the
above dates in mind when calling for locates
two business days prior. The law now requires
two full business days prior to digging.

32 yraurbeF62 yraunaJ
72 lirpA03 hcraM
22 enuJ52 yaM
13 tsuguA72 yluJ

September 28 October 26
December 7

92 yraurbeF52 yraunaJ
52 lirpA82 hcraM
02 enuJ32 yaM
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Northwest Florida UCA Annual
Sponsorships are available in four
different levels: Platinum –
$500.00, Gold – $350.00, Silver
– $250.00 and Bronze – $150.00.
Sponsors receive a listing in each
month’s newsletter, as well as
signage posted at all events. In
addition, a 10% discount is received
for two attendees at all chapter
functions. Sponsorships are available
to members and non–members
alike. This would be an excellent
opportunity for companies to show
their support of our industry through
such a sponsorship. Deadline to
become an Annual Sponsor is
February 20.

The New Year is off to a busy start
for SUCA members. Committees
are at work planning meetings and
events months in advance. SUCA’s
meetings include monthly general
membership meetings and monthly
board meetings. Events planned for
2011 include a scholarship golf
tournament, family–style barbecue,
chartered fishing trip, trade show,
fish fry, clay shoot and the year end
banquet in December. If you are
interested in joining a committee,
please contact Misty McKendree at
(813) 355–4879.

SUCA had an extraordinary
December 4 Banquet at The Tampa
Club in downtown Tampa. SUCA
Chairman Ken Wachman of MWI
Pump Rental presented year end
awards to some of SUCA’s hardest
working association members.
.����������
�����/����was
presented to James Adams of
Ferguson Waterworks, Inc.,
"�����������
�����/����was
awarded to Lisa Judge of R. E.
Purcell Construction Co. and the
"�������0��.���
�was
presented to Mickey Bell of Wallace,
Welch & Willingham, Inc. Bruce Akers
of Ferguson Waterworks, Inc. also
received a  ������� 1����������
.���
 for his dedicated service to
SUCA. Congratulations to all very
deserving award winners!

SUCA members gave very
generously at the banquet to the
following charities through the
Holiday Pledge Cards: Metropolitan
Ministries, Boys & Girls Club of
Tampa Bay, Children’s Dream Fund
and Gold Shield Foundation. Thank
you to all who were so generous in
giving to those less fortunate than us.

The evening also featured a reverse
raffle drawing which generates a lot
of excitement. Kurt Keith of Pepper
Contracting Services was this year’s
lucky winner of the $1,000.00
grand prize! This was SUCA’s last
big event of the year, and we thank
our members who registered to
attend the gala.

Last, but certainly not least, special
thanks to the generosity of our
2010 banquet sponsors. They truly
made it possible to have this
wonderful banquet: Acme
Barricades; Ajax Paving Industries of
Florida, LLC; Bob’s Barricades;
Dallas 1 Corporation; David Nelson
Construction Co.; Ferguson
Waterworks, Inc.; Florida Gas &
Electric Corp.; Glenn Rasmussen
Fogarty & Hooker, P.A.; HD Supply
Waterworks; Keystone Excavators;
Lanier Upshaw Insurance; LGM
Contracting, Inc./Merucci
Equipment Co.; Liberty Mutual; ME
Wilson Company; MWI Pump
Rental; Nortrax Equipment; Pepper
Contracting Services, Inc.; Raymow
Construction Co.; R. E. Purcell
Construction Co.; Ring Power
Corp.; RIPA & Associates, Inc.;
Rowland, Inc.; Stahl & Associates
Insurance; Stuart Angelo & Co.,
CPA’s; Tampa Pavement
Constructors; Westra Construction
Corp.; and Woodruff & Sons, Inc.

We hope you will plan to join us next
year, as we are planning an even
bigger and better year end banquet!

SUCA’s January membership mixer
will be held Thursday, January 13,
2011 at Tampa’s premier martini
lounge, Blue Martini, International
Plaza. Advance reservations are
required by phone, fax or e–mail.

Registration and cocktails begin at
6:30 p.m. The cost is $30.00 per
person and includes appetizers and
two drink tickets. This meeting is
strictly for networking, catching up
and having a good time! Please feel
free to bring a date. We will have
the fireplace area to ourselves and
live entertainment during the mixer.

SUCA’s February 3 membership
meeting will be held at the St.
Petersburg Yacht Club. The
program will be an open forum
where members can express issues
of concern, make suggestions for
meetings and programs or share
anything on their minds. SUCA
chairman Ken Wachman will
moderate the meeting which is sure
to have some good discussion. SUCA
member companies with 20+ years
of commitment to SUCA will also be
recognized at this meeting.

Mark your calendars now for
SUCA’s annual Family Barbecue!
Committee Chair Lisa Judge of R. E.
Purcell Construction Co. is planning
the big event for Saturday, March
19, 2011 at the beautiful Starkey
Ranch in Pasco County. This event is
a long time family favorite attended
by 300–400 people each year.

SUCA’s Safety Training Committee
has partnered with American Traffic
Safety Services Association (ATSSA)
to sponsor a Florida Advanced
Maintenance of Traffic (MOT)
training class and a Florida
Advanced Maintenance of Traffic
(MOT) Refresher training class. The
classes will be held March 23–25,
2011 (refresher class on March 25
only) at the Hampton Inn and Suites,
4050 Ulmerton Road in Clearwater.
The outstanding benefit of co–
sponsoring the course is the
monetary savings for SUCA
members. The regular registration
fee for the Advanced MOT class is
$445.00 per person. Our fee for
this course is $395.00, a savings of
$50.00 per person! The cost of the
refresher course for our members is
$135.00. We urge you to register
immediately as the notice will be
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circulated by SUCA and ATSSA
within days. We don’t want you to
miss out on this great opportunity.
To register, contact Misty
McKendree at (813) 355–4879 or
��2�
��*��������.

If you are interested in SUCA’s
projects or events, please contact
our office at (813) 355–4879 or
visit our website at ������������.

�".��
�-�����,����
�
Hope everyone enjoyed the holidays
and is ready to take on 2011! A
group from our chapter is starting
the year out right by attending the
NUCA’s Utility Construction Expo
’11 at the El Conquistador Resort,
Puerto Rico beginning on January
18. Hope to see you there!

The UCA of North Florida 2011
Officer Installation & Annual
meeting will take place on
Thursday, January 27 at 6:00 p.m.
at the River City Brewing Company.
There will be an update on the state
of the association as well as an
update on NUCA. We will have an
awards ceremony, and we will
recognize our 2010 sponsors. The
first Don Davis Excellence in
Public Service Award will be
presented. We will hear from our
outgoing president Ed Porter and
our incoming president Lauren
Atwell. Refreshments will be served
and a cash bar will be available.
Please RSVP by January 21 to
����
'*���������.

We welcome Quality Culvert, Inc.
who recently joined our association.
Our contact is Whit Hyde, and he
can be reached at (904) 509–6528.
Quality Culvert is in the business of
selling RCP & HDPE.

2011 Membership dues invoices
were mailed out on December 1.
Payment is due January 31. Please
contact Kathy at (904) 296–1230 if
you have questions regarding your
invoice.

(The 2010 Year In Review
Continued from Page 13)

infrastructure. During an NCS
interview with Congressman John

matter if you are in Europe, the
Middle East or the United States; the
same message keeps coming up,
“We need financing for projects.” It
is easy to argue that people are
overreacting, but think about Dubai,
which has seen real estate prices
drop by as much as 60 percent, and
some are predicting further drops.
Consider the United States, which is
experiencing record foreclosures of
homes. Even the exuberant world of
Las Vegas is not immune. The new
Harmon Hotel, which hasn’t even
opened, is cowering under the threat
of demolition.

These are crazy times.

Several years ago, when rebar prices
were through the roof and causing
contractors significant pain, one
person came up to me after a
presentation and said, “The large
increase in rebar prices is the best
thing that has happened.” I was
surprised by his comment because
everyone else was complaining. I
asked, “Why do you think it is good?”

He responded, “It’s so bad, they will
have to do something about it.”

I thought he had a good point then,
and I still do.

Professor John Kotter, author of
Sense of Urgency and one of my
NCS Radio guests, has stated that
the most important issue in creating
significant sustainable change is a
sense of urgency. After a year where
unemployment in the construction
industry has gone to more than 25
percent, where volume is down
significantly and where profit is a
mere wish for many companies,
maybe the sense of urgency is strong
enough that industry leaders will
begin making the necessary changes,
not only for the practitioners and
workforce, but also for the clients the
industry serves.

I didn’t report on a lot of things
happening in 2010 mainly because
not a lot happened, except for doom
and gloom. The industry has lost its
swagger, just a like a sports team in
the middle of losing streak. However,
the industry has incredible talent, and

Mica, he revealed that only 7
percent, or about $63 billion, of the
$862 billion stimulus package went
to infrastructure, and as late as
September less than 35 percent of
those funds had been spent, which
means that more than $40 billion is
still sitting there, unspent.

During the boom period, the
construction industry was operating
at peak capacity. It was difficult to
find qualified workers and managers.
Construction commodities, such as
cement, steel and other metals, were
in short supply. This drove costs to
very high levels. The combination of
these factors made it difficult for the
nation to invest in its infrastructure.
The result is, according to the ASCE,
the backlog of work exceeds $2
trillion. However, now the industry
has significant unused capacity and,
in fact, could use help in putting
millions of workers back to work
while restoring our infrastructure at a
reasonable cost. Unfortunately this
opportunity was missed. In contrast,
countries such as Russia, Qatar,
Saudi Arabia and the United Arab
Emirates are focusing on
infrastructure.

During his interview, Congressman
Mica, the incoming chairman of the
Transportation and Infrastructure
Committee, reported that he and
Congressman James Oberstar, the
outgoing committee chairman,
pushed to get a six–year
transportation commitment.
Unfortunately the White House said it
would not support a six–year plan; it
wouldn’t support anything longer
than 18 months. In the end, the
extension was only to the end of the
year. Mica explained the problem
with these short time spans is the
states don’t have the necessary
commitment for long–term funding
necessary for large projects. This
resulted in money being spent on
resurfacing contracts, bike paths and
other similar projects. He argued
that larger long–term projects are
needed to stimulate the economy.

Since the crisis has caused a lot of
pain throughout the world. Those
investing or lending capital have
become very cautious. It doesn’t
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C O M P A N Y

FLORIDA
Corporate Office  813-754-2727
Plant City   813-754-2727
Pembroke Pines  954-433-2800

Ocala   352-629-7585
Orlando   407-849-6560
Fort Myers   239-337-1313
West Palm Beach  561-863-0570
Tallahassee   850-514-1919

Charlotte   704-376-7554

Wilmington   910-254-2031

Greer   864-877-8157
Conway   864-220-9482
Columbia   803-794-6150
North Charleston  843-552-0095

NORTH CAROLINA
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August (Frank) Lausberg

Mobile: 727-992-7757

Earthwork Consulting and
Calculations, Inc.

ecci@tampabay.rr.com

Who uses ECCI

Civil Engineers          Highway Contractors

 Environmental Engineers

Email: staffin.zebarth@shenandoahconstruction.com

Office: (954) 975-0098  Fax (954) 975-9718

CONCRETE PRODUCTS, INC.
ERIC FORMAN

SALES MANAGER

PHONE: (561) 686-4622
FL WATS: (800) 272-2343

FAX: (561) 686-9694
MOBILE: (561) 308-9429 

Mfg. of  manholes, Catch Basins,
Concrete Pipe, Custom Pre-Cast Inlets

MACK CONCRETE INDUSTRIES, INC.

Astatula, FL 34705

Sewage Treatment Systems
Septic Tank

Secondary Containment Vessles

Manholes
Florida DOT Products
Box Culverts

ASTATULA
(352) 742-2333
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(352)742-0799
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it’s time we put it to use fixing the
industry, not just building structures.

"Ted Garrison, president of
Garrison Associates, is a catalyst
for change. As a consultant,
author and speaker he provides
breakthrough strategies for the
construction industry by focusing
on critical issues in leadership,
project management, strategic
thinking, strategic alliances and
marketing. Contact Ted at (800)
861–0874 or 3������*
4�
3�����������. Further
information can be found at
����4�
3�����������."

(Governor Rick Scott Fulfills
First Campaign Promises to
Hold Government Accountable
Continued from Page 21)

contract with the state agency.

Executive Order No. 11–03

establishes the Governor’s policy on
ethics and open government.

� Orders the adoption and
implementation of a revised,
stronger, code of ethics in the
Governor’s office, and directs
agencies under the direction of the
Governor to revise their codes of
ethics accordingly.

� Recognizes work of 19th
Statewide Grand Jury and directs
Governor’s Special Counsel and
Chief Ethics Officer to review their
Report and recommend a plan for
implementation of all or certain, as
advisable, of the Grand Jury
Recommendations.

� Reaffirms commitment to Office of
Open Government and calls for
establishment of new Web site
providing access to accountability
information.

Executive Order No. 11–04
reaffirms the Governor’s commitment
to diversity in government.

� Reaffirms prohibition on
discrimination in employment
based on race, gender, creed,
color, or national origin, and
affirms commitment to hiring,
retaining and promoting the
highest quality candidates
regardless of the above.

� Reaffirms policy of non–
discrimination in state contracting
without regard for race, gender,
creed, color, or national origin.

To view a copy of each Executive
Order and the Code of Ethics, please
visit these links:

56�����!����
���-���''78'

56�����!����
���-���''789

56�����!����
���-���''78:

56�����!����
���-���''78	

"�
���
�5�����
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he U.S. Department of
Labor's Occupational Safety

and Health Administration recently
announced that it is withdrawing its
proposed interpretation titled
"Interpretation of OSHA's Provisions
for Feasible Administrative or
Engineering Controls of Occupational
Noise." The interpretation would
have clarified the term "feasible
administrative or engineering
controls" as used in OSHA's noise
standard. The proposed
interpretation was published in the
Federal Register on Oct. 19, 2010.

"Hearing loss caused by excessive
noise levels remains a serious
occupational health problem in this
country," said Dr. David Michaels,
assistant secretary of labor for
occupational safety and health.
"However, it is clear from the
concerns raised about this proposal
that addressing this problem requires
much more public outreach and
many more resources than we had
originally anticipated. We are
sensitive to the possible costs
associated with improving worker
protection and have decided to
suspend work on this proposed
modification while we study other
approaches to abating workplace
noise hazards."

Michaels met earlier this month with
the offices of Sen. Olympia Snowe
and Sen. Joseph Lieberman,
members of the Senate Committee
on Small Business and
Entrepreneurship, in response to a
letter from the senators. Sens.
Snowe and Lieberman are also co-
chairs of the Senate Task Force on
Manufacturing.

Thousands of workers every year
continue to suffer from preventable

employed by state agencies or
universities, work with employers to
identify workplace hazards, provide
advice on compliance with OSHA
standards, and assist in establishing
safety and health management
systems.

Under the Occupational Safety and
Health Act of 1970, employers are
responsible for providing safe and
healthful workplaces for their
employees. OSHA's role is to assure
these conditions for America's
working men and women by setting
and enforcing standards, and
providing training, education and
assistance. For more information,
visit ����$%%�����������!.

hearing loss due to high workplace
noise levels. Since 2004, the Bureau
of Labor Statistics has reported that
nearly 125,000 workers have
suffered significant, permanent
hearing loss. In 2008 alone, BLS
reported more than 22,000 hearing
loss cases, and Michaels emphasized
that OSHA remains committed to
finding ways to reduce this toll.

As part of this effort, the agency will:

� Conduct a thorough review of
comments that have been
submitted in response to the
Federal Register notice and of any
other information it receives on
this issue.

� Hold a stakeholder meeting on
preventing occupational hearing
loss to elicit the views of
employers, workers, and noise
control and public health
professionals.

� Consult with experts from the
National Institute for Occupational
Safety and Health, and the
National Academy of Engineering.

� Initiate a robust outreach and
compliance assistance effort to
provide enhanced technical
information and guidance on the
many inexpensive, effective
engineering controls for
dangerous noise levels.

For small businesses, OSHA's On–
site Consultation Program offers free
and confidential advice on health and
safety solutions with priority given to
high–hazard worksites. Through this
program, small and medium–sized
employers can obtain free advice on
addressing noise hazards. On–site
consultation services exist in every
state, and they are independent from
OSHA's enforcement efforts. On–site
Consultation Program consultants,

T

OSHA Withdraws Proposed Interpretation
on Occupational Noise

Agency Examines Other Approaches to Prevent Work–Related Hearing
Loss

(President's Message
Continued from Page 15)

Meetings and the UUCF Conventions.
I would like to promote three other
items. The UUCF PAC is a very
important part of UUCF. We spent a
lot of our money this year on
candidates and need to replace this
money for 2012. The second is the
UUCF/Andrew Scott Johnson
Memorial Scholarship Bass
Tournament. This is a memorial for
Scott Johnson’s son Andy, and the
money raised will go to student
scholarships. Third is our UUCF
Convention which will be in Key West.
As all of you know, the convention is
our main fundraiser and is always a
lot of fun with some business
included. Please make plans early,
and we will see you in Key West.

Happy New Year!

Bill Lee
UUCF President

January 2011

http://www.osha.gov


Page 26

Ditchmen
January 2011

http://www.flaglerce.com


www.cna.com

LIKE AN EXPERIENCED OPERATOR 
AND THE RIGHT EQUIPMENT
GOOD PARTNERS ARE STRONGER TOGETHER.

Use of the term "partnership" and/or "partner" should not be construed to represent a legally binding partnership. 
CNA is a registered trademark of CNA Financial Corporation. Copyright © 2010 CNA. All rights reserved.

CNA AND NUCA/UUCF: CELEBRATING SOLID RISK
MANAGEMENT FOR 20 YEARS.
CNA risk control and safety professionals have a unique ability to help

underground utility contractors identify and reduce loss exposures. We offer 

a wide range of services that focus on management controls, real-world 

loss drivers and business solutions to help you protect your job sites and

employees. If you’re looking for a partner who can help you reduce 

costly accidents and injuries … we can show you more.®

For more information, contact your independent insurance agent 
or visit www.cna.com.
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